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This past week has been a difficult week as I learned our precious Masters will be 
closing forever.  Masters has been our home for about 20 years, so this came as a huge 
shock.  First, I would like to thank Ramada and the Kourys for allowing us to use this 
facility as our home base for all these years.  There are so many memories and so many 
friendships that will remain with us for years to come.  While this is a huge set back, 
we are confident that our club will remain strong Ù know that when one door closes, 
another will open.   

We are working hard to locate a new home for our club.  I ask that each of our members remains 
positive and helps us start over in a new location.  As with any major move, things will be different for 
a while.  We will join together to make these changes as comfortable as possible.  Since we do not 
know at this time what these changes will be, please let me mention that it may become necessary to 
charge admission once we are in a different location.  We have been so fortunate to not pay a cover 
charge all these years, so this would be a major adjustment.  So I say to you:  We will do our best to 
locate a place that will be affordable to each member.  I know times are hard and asking for money is 
not what we want to do.  However, if this is the only way we can continue, it may be our only choice.  
As soon as we complete our task, we will have another meeting to let you all know what is happening.  
Please hang in there with us, and with membership renewal time coming up, please do not let this stop 
you from joining our club again next year.  We have one of the strongest clubs in the ACSC, and we 
have the reputation of being a club that always works together to make things happen. 
 SOS was a huge success and our club was well represented again this year.  The Sunday coalition 
party on the beach was a great party.  Pat Gumula from our club won the 50/50 and donated $100.00 
back to our club.  Thank you, Pat, for that donation!  Monday we had our Fun Monday booth and it 
was also a total success!  I thank each person who came and worked in the booth, and thanks goes out 
to Cindy Swiggett for heading this up.  Our guys built another set of corn hole boards that we sold 
raffle tickets to win, and our very own Chuck Upchurch was the winner of those boards!  Thanks to our 
guys for building another great and beautiful set of boards.  As many of you bought Fun Monday 
tickets that support the Fun Sunday and Fun Monday events, please know that our very own Evelyn 
Turner held the winning ticket for $2,000.00.  Congratulations to our Burlington members who were 
winners! 
 Our Halloween party is still on track for Masters, so go ahead and get that costume and enter the 
contest and come out and join in the fun.  This may turn out to be our last party at Masters so we hope 
this will be a great event.  Let's all show up and close down our precious lounge with a turn-out like no 
other. 
Once the lounge closes, we will continue to meet until the end of the year at the Ramada, just down the 
hall from the lounge in the Carolina Room.  There will be a $3.00 cover charge at the door for the use 
of this room.   
 At the October business meeting, members will declare their decision to run for offices in our club.  If 
you are called and have been nominated, please know you must be present at this meeting to accept 
your nomination.  November business meeting, we will vote to elect new officers Ù again you must be 
present to vote.  The name of the latest Hall of Fame member will be announced at the November 
meeting as well.  The December meeting will be our Christmas Party and it will also be held in the 
Carolina Room.  Officers will be sworn in at this meeting and our Hall of Fame winner will be 
inducted at this time.  The planning committee will be meeting this week and more details will be 
forthcoming. 
 Changes are coming, but sometimes changes can be good ---we will stay positive and strong.  For 
now, we continue on and await our future.  You are great members and hard workers, against all odds, 
we always work through our problems.  A few weeks ago we were down in our bank account, some 
felt we were done then.  Well, like I said, against all odds, we joined together and now our bank 
account is where it needs to be!  We worked together and made this happen Ù we will work together 
and make this new situation happen as well.  Now Go and Do Well and remember Ù you are a member 
of one of the best Shag Clubs in the world.  Thanks for always supporting me and our club. 
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Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting  

9/28/12 

Members Present: 
Amber Allen Jake Caviness Mary Gregory Kurt Lankford Lee Neese Kim Sellars Cindy Swiggett      
Bill Allred Amy Crawford Ronnie Gregory Edith Loy Carol Pettigrew Cindy Sharpe Gloria Thompson     
Lynda Allred Gary Crawford Patricia Hodgin George McSherry Steve Pettigrew Lorna Shively        Sissy Tillman        
Mike Wilson Kent Bradsher Joe Davis Janice McSherry Penny Rice Martha Shoffner    Evelyn Turner     
Debbie Wilson Pam Hord Betty Burgess Sandy Davis Jesse Justice Dickie Mills Kathy Richardson  
David Sims Chuck Upchurch John Burgess Butch Dowd Joan Kimbro Elaine Mills David Robertson      
Brenda Smith Teresa Upchurch Betty Caviness Doug Foley Wade Kimbro Dianne Neese Baxter Sellars  
Stephen Stearns Steve Williamson 
  
Lee Neese called the meeting to order at 8:01 PM. 
Joan Kimbro welcomed everyone present. 
{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ:  Lorna Shively reported that we currently have 268 members.   She also asked everyone to sign the sign-up sheet if 
ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŎƻǳƴǘŜŘ ŀǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘΦ   {ŜŜ ƘŜǊ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ƛǘΦ  /ƛƴŘȅ {ǿƛƎƎŜǘǘ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ Ƴƻǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǘhe August 
minutes as printed in the newsletter.   David Sims seconded.   All approved.  
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ  Amy Crawford distributed the YTD report as of 9/28/12.   Our starting balance from 8/17/12 was $2226.03 and 
our ending balance was $8440.96.  Amy reviewed all of the income and expense items, line by line.   Our projected expenses are 
$5071.11.  Brenda Smith questioned the items still listed as future expenses such as $200.00 for Halloween Party and $500.00 for 
Christmas Cheer.   They were voted to be removed at the last meeting.   Amy will adjust those budgeted items.   Cindy Swiggett made a 
motion to accept the report and Dave Sims seconded.   Majority approved.   
Sunshine News:  Edith Loy reported that Dianne Neese's brother had a heart attack 8/18/12. He had 4 stents put in and is doing well. 
Mary Ann Lynch had surgery on her hand 8/29/12. Sue Wood had several surgeries at Wesley Long Hospital 9/6/12. She is now at 
Edgewood for rehabilitation. Glenda White had gallbladder surgery 9/11/12. She is doing well.  Louise Flanigan had a heart procedure 
done at Moses Cone 9/19/12. Doctors said everything went well. Dianne Neese's oldest sister is having some health issues.  Charlie 
McKee is a grandfather for the first time. His daughter had a girl, Marlow Grey, 9/24/12. Congratulations to Charlie and Becky! 
(Additional concerns post meeting:  Kathy Richardson is having a stent put in her leg 10/4/12.  Carolyn Williams' mother is crit ically ill. 
Gloria Thompson's daughter is having gallbladder surgery 10/9/12.) 
SOS Cards:   Edith also has the 2013 SOS cards.   She has 125 to sell and they are $30.00 each.   These make great Christmas presents.  
HOF:  Brenda Smith announced that she needs all of the nominations by Sunday 9-30-12.  Lorna suggested that the date might be 
October 1st.   The following members volunteered for the HOF committee:  Kim Sellars, Sissy Tillman, Betty Caviness, Dianne Neese, 
Kent Bradsher, Butch Dowd, Edith Loy, Steve Williamson, Steve Pettigrew, Gloria Thompson, Ronnie Gregory and Mary Gregory.  These 
members had their names placed in the basket by the secretary and the names were randomly drawn.  The four additional members of 
the committee are Mary Gregory, Ronnie Gregory, Gloria Thompson and Steve Pettigrew.   Alternates are Steve Williamson and Edith 
Loy.  Brenda asked these committee members to meet with her directly after the business meeting to set up next meeting.   
Birthdays:  Joan announced all of our members with September birthdays. 
Fun Monday:  Cindy Swiggett reported that our Fun Monday was a great success this year.   We made $935.00 on the corn hole raffle 
and sold a total of $4252.00 worth of items.   Our expenses were only $1242.00, leaving us with a total profit of $3009.00.  We will also 
get our $150.00 booth rental fee back from SOS.   Cindy and Joan both thanked all those involved with the build of the corn-hole 
games, selling tickets and working Fun Monday.    
Christmas Party:  Evelyn stated that the Christmas party is scheduled for 12/18/12.  Evelyn requested $1500.00 to be allocated for the 
Christmas party expenses.  Ronnie requested that other expenses be brought back to the club for approval. Evelyn said that the first 
ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƻƴ млκфκмн ŀǘ сΥол ŀǘ aŀǎǘŜǊΩǎΦ  Wƻŀƴ ŀƴŘ 9ǾŜƭȅƴ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘŜŘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǾŜƴǳŜǎΣ ƛncluding 
ǘƘŜ aƻƻǎŜ [ƻŘƎŜΣ {ƘǊƛƴŜǊΩǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ tŀƭƭŀŘƛǳƳΦ   {ŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴŜŘ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ aƻƻǎŜ [ƻŘƎŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ǎale of 
the property to Integrity church.   Joan has spoken to Leonard and he is stated that there will also be an exchange of properties.   He 
does not know if this will take place before our party date or not.   If not, we can still have the party at the current Moose Lodge 
location.   If they have moved by that time, we might be able to rent the space in their new location.   There is, however, no dance floor 
at that site.  Joan is also looking into other options, including the Ramada.  Gary Crawford made a motion that we allocate the 
$1500.00 in order for the committee to begin planning and reserve a site as decided, with a caveat that once the venue costs are 
determined, additional expenses above the $1500.00 be brought back to the club for approval as needed.  Janice McSherry seconded 
the motion.   Majority approved.   Additionally, Evelyn needs four DJs recommended for this party so that the club can vote on them.   
Rick Turner, David Tuttle, Jim Waye and Chigger Woods were nominated as choices.   Rick Turner had the most votes with 28, David 
had 14, Jim received 4 and Chigger received 7.  Evelyn will discuss this with Rick to see if he can make this date.   If not, she will move to 
the second choice, David Tuttle.  
 

όŎƻƴǘΩŘ on next pageΧύ 
Our next Business Meeting is 

Friday, October 19, 2012. 
Please plan to be there! 



Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting 
όŎƻƴǘΩŘ from previous pageΧύ 

Halloween Party:  Sissy Tillman and Steve Williamson are in charge of this party.  The Halloween party will be held on 10/26/12 at 
aŀǎǘŜǊΩǎ ƭƻǳƴƎŜΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ŎƻƴǘŜǎǘ ŦƻǊ .Ŝǎǘ CŜƳŀƭŜΣ .Ŝǎǘ aŀƭŜ ŀƴŘ .Ŝǎǘ /ƻǳǇƭŜ ŎƻǎǘǳƳŜǎΦ   !ƭŘƻΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƻƻǊ ǇǊƛzes given, 
many of which were donated.   Mary Gregory made a motion to approve the door prizes and Butch seconded the motion.   Majority 
approved.   
Meeting:  Joan stated that during SOS, the presidents/representatives of that coalition clubs had a meeting to discuss our annual 
parties.  First question asked was if we wanted to continue to be in a coalition?  Amy Crawford made a motion to continue in the 
coalition and Brenda Smith seconded.   All approved.  We currently have one party per club each year.   Sometimes it is hard to support 
other clubs parties, but we should make the effort since they support ours.  Perhaps we can join with other clubs to put on a joint 
ǇŀǊǘȅΚ  ¢ƘŜȅ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΣ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ƛŦ ǿŜΩŘ Řƻ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǘǿƻ Ŏƭǳōǎ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊ ǳǇ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ƻƴŜ ǇŀǊǘȅ ƛƴǎtead of two.  
9ŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǊƻǘŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊ ŎƭǳōΦ  hǇŜƴ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘΦ   ²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǇ ƻǳǊ luau, but 
have it as a party and not our area party.   Do we want to do this and add another party to our schedule?   Everyone agreed that we did 
ƴƻǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŎŜŀǎŜ ƻǳǊ ƭǳŀǳΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƻǊ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ƭŜŦǘ ŦƻǊ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ǇŀǊǘȅΦ   aƛƪŜ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ ŀǎƪed why the 
Ŏƻŀƭƛǘƛƻƴ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ƻƴŜ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǇŀǊǘȅΣ ǿƛǘƘ ŜŀŎƘ Ŏƭǳō ǊƻǘŀǘƛƴƎ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻ Ƙƻǎǘ ƛǘΦ   aŀƧƻǊƛǘȅ ǾƻǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŀs they are 
now.   
Christmas Cheer Yard Sale:  This is coming up next weekend, on 10/6/12.   The trailer is at Stearns Ford and we still have plenty of 
room for you to bring your things out.   Joan has several large items being donated, but they will not be delivered until Friday due to 
their size.  We will meet mid day on Friday 10/5/12 to start setting things up and pricing.   As usual, folks will be working into the night, 
so you can come out any time to help.  Please come out and help when and where you can on Friday and then again on sale day, 
10/6/12.  Stephen Stearns is providing hot dogs and drinks to the workers on Friday evening and biscuits on Saturday morning.  Cindy 
Swiggett and Stephen Stearns will be co-chairing the Christmas Cheer effort this year.  
Bake Sale:   Kim Sellars announced that we are having a bake sale, in conjunction with the yard sale on 10/6/12.   These proceeds will 
go to the club.   Kim has a sign-up sheet if you would like to volunteer to bake something and donate it for the sale.   If you ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜ 
there on Saturday, let her know and you can bring it to her at the club on Friday night.   If something needs freezing, she can get that 
from you earlier if needed.   
Special Olympics Golf Tournament:  Stephen Stearns reported that he has not received the final numbers from Scott, but was told that 
over $10,000.00 was raised.  We had a full complement of 30 teams and had to turn many away due to space.  Stephen thanked all of 
those who helped for their time and efforts.  
BSC Golf Tournament:   Stephen Stearns and Jesse Justice would like to plan a golf tournament for next April, the last weekend of the 
month.  He and Jesse are looking into this.   It will be a fundraiser for the club.  This would be held at Indian Valley.  Cindy Swiggett 
made a motion that we pursue this event and Doug Foley seconded.  Majority approved.  
DǊŜŜƴǎōƻǊƻ !ǊŜŀ ǇŀǊǘȅΥ   DǊŜŜƴǎōƻǊƻΩǎ ŀǊŜŀ ǇŀǊǘȅ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ млκсκмн ŀǘ ¢ƘƛǊǎǘȅΩǎ.   Please make an effort to go out and support 
them.  Also, let Joan know if you are planning to go so that she can let them know how many from our club to count on.   
MOW:  Stephen has already met with Anne from MOW.   This will be our 20th year hosting the MOW party/fundraiser in February and 
MOW will be celebrating 40 years.   Anne wants to make this one a glitzy party.  The first meeting is 10/18/12 at 6:30 at MasterΩǎΦ   
By-Laws meeting:  Joan stated that she has been trying to get this meeting scheduled with Sheila, but she has been very busy and this 
is on hold until she can fit it into her schedule.  
Pat Gumula won the 50/50 $800.00+ at the Coalition Beach party.   She has graciously donated $100.00 back to our club.  Evelyn 
Turner won $2000.00 at the Fun Monday drawing and Chuck Upchurch won the corn hole boards which were raffled by our club on 
Fun Monday.  
50/50:  Lorna Shively won $86.00 
Meeting adjourned at 9:07 PM.    
Respectfully submitted by:  Lorna Shively, Secretary 
 

Special Called Meeting for Burlington Shag Club 
10/5/12 at 8:00 PM 
  
! ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ aŀǎǘŜǊΩǎ [ƻǳƴƎŜ ŀǘ уΥллΣ ta ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǉǳƻǊǳƳ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘΦ   
Lee Neese called the meeting to order at 8:00 PM.   
Joan welcomed everyone and asked that she be allowed to speak first and take questions after she has explained the reason for the 
called meeting and everything that has happened this week.  

Joan ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ aŀǎǘŜǊΩǎ [ƻǳƴƎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƭƻǎƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ   Wƻŀƴ ǎǘŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ǘƻ ŀ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƭŀǎǘ 
Monday and told that Ramada is doing some renovations and remodeling.   Most of this is due to making the bathrooms handicap 
ŀŎŎŜǎǎƛōƭŜΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜƳƻǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀƭƭ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ōŀƭƭǊƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ aŀǎǘŜǊΩǎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘŀƴŎŜ ŦƭƻƻǊ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ will be a 
ŘŀƴŎŜ ŦƭƻƻǊ ŀǘ ōƻǘƘ ŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŀƭƭǊƻƻƳΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ bh¢ ǊŜƻǇŜƴ aŀǎǘŜǊΩǎ [ƻǳƴƎŜΣ ōǳǘ ǿƛƭƭ Ǉǳǘ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ōŀǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ ŀrea for 
hotel patrons.  The owners have made this decision and it had nothing to do with the BSC or anything that we have done.   We will 
know the final date that we can use the lounge after the contractors have met and decided on the schedule, but we should be able to 
meet there through the end of this month and have the Halloween Party there.  όŎƻƴǘΩŘ ƻƴ ƴŜȄǘ ǇŀƎŜΧΦύ 



όŎƻƴǘΩŘ from previous pageΧΦύ 

Joan reminded everyone that our club has been going strong for 27 years and we will continue on together as a club.   She has spent 
several days looking into other options around town and has several leads and interested parties that she is in preliminary discussions 
with.   We will have 9 weeks (Friday nights) for which we will need to find somewhere to meet.  Keith, with Ramada, has offered us the 
Carolina Room for $100.00 for the nights that are currently available, if we choose to book them.   There are already 3 Friday nights 
that the room is already booked for: 11/2, 11/9 and 12/7.   They will continue to accept bookings on this room until we lock those 
ŘŀǘŜǎ ƛƴΦ   ²ƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ǳǇƻƴ ǳǎΣ ǘƘŜȅ Ƴŀȅ ƴƻǘ ǎǘŀȅ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƭƻƴƎΦ  LŦ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎΣ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ Ǉƻǎǎƛōƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǘo pay higher 
rent somewhere else and charge a cover charge at the door.   This $100.00 is in addition to the $100.00 we already pay for the DJ 
services each week.  

She has also spoken with representatives from the bowling alley (lounge) and Yesterdayz.   If we were to use Yesterdayz, we would 
have to purchase a full ASCAP license and alcohol or beer license.  He said that he would charge a cover charge at the door and that he 
would keep that for the rental fee.  The representative from the bowling alley has not gotten back with her, but was going to have to 
ask her bartenders if they were ok with an influx in volume and Joan is also unsure about the ASCAP license.  She has spoken to the 
Cutting Board which seems to be a really good fit for our club.  They are interested in having us there and are considering this option 
for us, but need to discuss with the other partners.  Currently, they are already booked each Friday night through the end of the year.   
If they approve of a plan for us to meet there, it would not begin until January, 2013.  They have all of their licenses, so we would be 
covered for that.   

This is a set-back, not a defeat.  We are going to stay a strong club through this time.  We are still one of the few clubs who has not had 
to meet at a place that charges rent or a cover charge at the door.  If we vote to book the Carolina Room for the available Friday nights 
for November and December, then we have until the end of the year to find a new home for our club.   She called this meeting so that 
we could all hear this at the same time and from the same source so that there would not be any misunderstandings about what was 
happening and why.    

Joan opened the floor for discussions: 
Will this affect MOW in February?  Joan said that Keith told her that this should not affect the MOW party in February.   They hope to 
ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƴƻǾŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƳŀŘŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ōƛƎ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ 9ǾŜ ǇŀǊǘȅΦ  

Friday night meeting options:   
1. Have we looked into the Moose Lodge since they are talking about switching properties with the church that wants to purchase 

their property?  They are going to be voting on this next week.   
2. Is 333 an option?  No, because we would have to purchase an ASCAP license.   
3. Yesterdayz ς They do not have the ASCAP or alcohol licenses.  Would charge door fee.  
4. Bowling Alley lounge---unsure of licenses, bartending and the parking lot there is highly policed.    
5. Carolina Room---If we pay Ramada $100.00 for the use of the room, would we need to charge a cover charge at the door?  What 

happens if we lock in the 6 available nights and find a new place to meet before the end of the year?   Will we still have to pay?  
¸ŜǎΧΦΦǇŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎƛƎƴ ǘƻ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŘŀǘŜǎΦ  !ƭǎƻΣ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŎƘŀǊƎŜŘ ϷмлΦлл ǇŜǊ ƘƻǳǊ όо ƘƻǳǊǎύ ŦƻǊ ŀ 
bartender for that room.   However, Nita is working to see if she can have the portable bar put in there for our reserved nights, 
which would eliminate that cost.  

a. Carolina Room for dance nights---Steve Williamson made a motion that we reserve the 6 nights available for the Carolina 
Room and Cindy Swiggett seconded.   Majority approved (no dissenting votes).  Evelyn Turner suggested that we charge a 
$3.00 cover charge at the door for the nights that we rent the Carolina Room for our regular dance nights.  This will help 
to cover our rental fee and perhaps bartenders, if needed.  Hugh Walker made a motion to charge $3.00 at the door and 
{ǘŜǾŜ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎƻƴ ǎŜŎƻƴŘŜŘΦ   aŀƧƻǊƛǘȅ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ όƴƻ ŘƛǎǎŜƴǘƛƴƎ ǾƻǘŜǎύΦ   LŦ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǘƻ ŎƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƴǘ 
and the bartender we will either take up donations or use club funds to bridge the difference.  We can also sell 50/50 
tickets in the hallway outside the room to help cover the costs.  We cannot sell them in the room because alcohol will be 
present.  If there is any overage between what is collected with the door charge and the 50/50 ticket sales, it will go into 
the club treasury.   

b. Christmas Party---The Carolina Room is currently available for the 12/8/12 date we have scheduled for our party.  Nita 
said that she can get that room for $300.00, but Joan stated that Keith had quoted her a lower price, something about 
linen fees only.  She will look into this and confirm the pricing for that night.   The Christmas party committee will look 
into this, along with the costs of any food that we may need to purchase through Ramada.   The holiday season is booking 
up fast and we will need to make a decision quickly if we want to do this.   Cindy Swiggett made a motion that we reserve 
the 12/8/12 date for the Carolina Room and Wade Kimbro seconded.  Majority approved (no dissenting votes).   The 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǇŀǊǘȅ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƻƴ млκфκмн ŀǘ сΥол ŀǘ aŀǎǘŜǊΩǎ ǘƻ ōŜƎƛƴ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ 
the details.  

Joan asked if we wanted to form a search committee to look into another venue for us to meet after 2012.  Volunteers were taken and 
they are: Kim Sellars, Baxter Sellars, Cindy Swiggett, Carol Pettigrew, Sheila Walker, Hugh Walker, Sissy Tillman, Ronnie Gregory and 
Mary Gregory.  They will have a meeting directly after this meeting to decide on a time and date to meet up and discuss a plan of 
action.   Sheila asked that Joan send them a listing of the questions and issues that need to be asked and resolved with each venue 
option or candidate that is contacted.   

Remember that the Board of Directors meeting is 10/10/12.   
Respectfully submitted by:  Lorna Shively, Secretary 
 



Our Shag Club will meet on the following nights in the Carolina Room at 
Ramada Inn with a cover charge of $3.00 beginning in November.  We are 
sorry for the $3 cover charge, but it is necessary since we are paying for the 
use of this room.   We will continue to meet in Masters throughout the 
month of October, and our 10/26 Halloween Party will still be held in 
Masters.  
Please mark your calendars for these dates and please continue to support 
our club as we go through these changes ï we will continue to have our 
great DJs and a bar will be provided.  Efforts are underway at this time  

to find our new home, but we are thankful that Ramada is working with us for the use of 
the Carolina room until another  location can be secured.  
Since the Christmas Party committee has not met yet, but will be doing so this week, an 
email will be sent out to all members giving more details on Christmas Party plans as 
they are determined.    
This club belongs to each of you  
and every one of us will work  
through these changes together.  
If anything should become  
available for the nights the  
Carolina Room is not available  
to us as shown, we will be sure  
to get that information out to  
you as well.  

 A search committee has been formed to begin the hunt for a new 
home for our club.  We are actively contacting venues, and welcome 
any ideas and suggestions as far as locations.  Please contact me if 
you know of a site for consideration.  I am the committee chair, and 

will be glad add them to our list!  Because we have a list of requirements to 
discuss in our approach with these businesses, please do not  
attempt to negotiate on the clubªs behalf.  Please call me at  
228-6126, or email maxkim63@aol.com. THANK YOU for 
your patience and understanding!  Kim Sellars 

mailto:maxkim63@aol.com


STARTING BALANCE 8/17/12 $  2,226.03 
Income  
50/50 from 8/17 Business Mtg  $        93.00  
Dixon Golf (Spec Olympics)  $     136.00  
Corn Hole (Spec Olympics)  $  2,650.00  
Petty Cash returned (Spec Olympics)  $     300.00  
Fun Monday Sales  $  3,442.00  
Fun Monday Tshirts  $     602.00  
Club Shirts  $     526.00  
Donation to Club  $  1,000.00  
Fun Monday Raffle Tix (paid out to ACSC/SOS)  $     700.00  
2nd place award for selling Fun Monday Tickets  $     100.00  
ACSC award for Joan attending all 4 mtgs  $     400.00  
 $  9,949.00  
Expenses  
DJs  $     500.00  
Startup Cash (Spec Olympics)  $     300.00  
Sunshine Cards  $          5.34  
Office Depot  $     112.65  
R&W Designs (pre-sold Club shirts)  $     516.35  
R&W Designs (pre-sold Club and FM shirts)  $     506.73  
Fun Monday Raffle Tix (back to ACSC/SOS)  $     700.00  
Betty Hill (consigned items for Fun Monday)  $     105.00  
Buckhead Betties (items for Fun Monday)  $     311.00  
Bucky Morton (consigned items for Fun Monday)  $     397.00  
Joan Kimbro (reimburse items for Fun Monday)  $     280.00  
 ( $  3,734.07 ) 
 
ENDING BALANCE 9/28/12 $  8,440.96

Our 12/8 Christmas Party is fast 
approaching, and Edith Loy is in  
need of volunteers for door duty.   
Please contact Edith on a Friday night, or 
at edithloy@bellsouth.net  to claim your 
spot at either the front or side entrances to 
the ballroom.   Thank you!!  

Deadline for the November issue  of the 
newsletter is  October 25th.  If you would like to 

submit an article for consideration, please send it 
to me by the 25 th of each month. Thanks!  Kim  

�5�H�P�L�Q�G�H�U���«�«����Nomination Acceptance 
 

All members who will accept a nomination for 
office in 2012 must be present at the October 
19th business meeting in order to accept that 

nomination.  The vote for officers will be held at 
the November business meeting. 

Need a copy of our 
ByLaws?  You can 
�J�H�W���¶em!  Contact 

me at 228-6126 or 
maxkim63@aol.com 
and let me know!! 

Kim Sellars 


